
 

Wishing you a Merry Christmas & a Happy New Year.  Mayor Vaughn Benton and  
Commissioners Tim Driver, Monica Craver, David Cox, Greg Wagoner, Dwaine Dobbins. 

December 2023 Issue 

WHAT’S GOING ON IN BOONVILLE! 

Boonville was awarded $3 million dollars in ARPA funds from the State of 

NC. With these funds, we have almost completed a water line replacement 

project on Canary Avenue, Cardinal Avenue and Baptist Church Road. The 

contractor will return to kill the old lines and repair some paving issues. 

Also, with these funds, we have been conducting an inventory of our sewer 

lines with an imaging camera. KRG Company has been doing heavy cleaning 

and completing an inventory of needs with our sewer collection system. Once 

completed, we will begin repairing some of these lines with pipe replace, pipe 

bursting and slip lining methods.  

The last portion of these funds were to be used for our Wastewater 

Treatment Plant update, but with the sewer lines in the condition they are we 

will likely use those funds to address water infiltration issues. 

The Town of Boonville did receive a $3.7 million grant from the State of NC 

which will overhaul aging parts of our Wastewater Treatment Plant.  

In this last budget passed by the State of NC, $3 million was awarded to the 

Town of Boonville for more water and sewer infrastructure projects.  

The Town Board approved funds to repair aging sidewalks around town. This 

work has begun on the west side of town and will continue until completed.  

The Intersection Project being completed by the NC DOT, is slated to be bid 

in the first quarter of 2024. They have begun surveying in this area.  

The Zirrus Fiber Project should begin in the first quarter of 2024, as well.  

We are excited to see this project get going. There are business cards and 

information at Town Hall in you want to inquire about this service. Amanda 

Adams with Zirrus is a representative willing to help with residential service 

and she can be reached at 336-677-5271. Ryan Jacobs is the representative 

willing to help with commercial service and can be reached at 336-463-5022. 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

December 1st 6:30 pm      

Light Up Boonville 

December 2nd Noon until 

Christmas Vendors Market at 

Intersection Parking Lot 

December 2nd 4:0opm 

Boonville Small Town 

Twilight Christmas Parade 

December 5th 7:00 pm     

Town Board Meeting  

DECEMBER 25th & 26th   

Town Offices Closed for 

Christmas 

 

 

 


